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NOVEMBER LUNCHEON MEETING 

 Date: Tuesday, November 1, 2016 
 
 Place: Hilary J. Boone Center, UK Campus 
 
 Social Time:  11:00 a.m. 
 
 Luncheon: 11:30 a.m. 
 
 Program 12:30 p.m. 
 
 Speaker: Stephen Voss  

 
Topic: “2016 National Election:  Prognostication  
 Anyone? 
 
Business Meeting:  1:00 p.m. 

 NOVEMBER 1 LUNCHEON MENU 
Baby iceberg wedge with blue cheese crumbles, grape toma-

to, egg, apple wood bacon, buttermilk herb dressing 
Chicken picatta: pan-seared chicken, caper, preserved lemon, 

Italian parsley, white wine butter sauce 
Creamy mascarpone polenta 

Roast broccoli 
Carrot cake with cream cheese icing and candied ginger 

Choice of beverage  
Substitutions are possible only for dietary allergies or  

religious/lifestyle restrictions.  
 

Note:  The Staff of Hilary J. Boone Center appreciates 
efforts of UKAEF members to carpool when possible. If 
you require transportation, please note your need on the 
luncheon reservation form, third page.  

ABOUT THE SPEAKER 
by Timothy Sineath 

 
Stephen Voss is a Louisiana native who began his  
involvement with electoral politics as a journalist, in 
which capacity he worked at the 1988 Republican  
National Convention in New Orleans and also spent two 
years as a statehouse reporter in Baton Rouge.  He  
ended his reportorial career with Gannett News Service 
and USA Today by covering the political emergence of 
former Klansman David Duke.  Voss carried that  
interest in voting and elections – not to mention race, 
ethnicity, and culture – over to his academic career.  He 
earned a doctorate in Government from Harvard Uni-
versity, working with the eminent quantitative analyst 
Gary King, and has published a series of research  
articles related to electoral topics, including congres-
sional districting, racial politics in the South, and, more 
recently, Kentucky politics.  His election commentary 
appears frequently in local, state, national, and even  
international media outlets. In fact, the university’s  
public-relations office estimated that UK was  
mentioned more than a thousand times in 2014 political 
news as a result of Voss’s outreach efforts. 

UK:  2016 Making the Most of Your Retirement  
Conference:  October 14, 2016 

 
Location 
The UK Retirement Conference will be held at Embassy 
Suites, 1801 Newtown Pike, Lexington 
 
Agenda 
9:00: What Can I Expect from Social Security? (Russ Rus-
sell, Social Security Administration) 
10:30: UK Retirement Health Benefits (Hannah Brady, 
Terri Kanatzar & Lucy Wells, UK Benefits) 
12:00: Lunch & Keynote Presentation, "Unlucky 13 - The 
13 Most Common Estate Planning Errors” (Janet Ban-
dera, TIAA-CREF) 
1:30: Relaxation for Health (Carrie Davidson, UK Health 

& Wellness) 
2:00: Preparing for Retirement (Chris Perry and Mike 
Fischer, Fidelity Investments) 
3:00: Retirement Income Planning 201  (Todd Macaulay, 
UK Benefits)  
 
Exhibitors: Donovan Fellowship for Academic Scholars; Fi-
delity Investments; iTN Bluegrass; Know Your Rx Coalition; 
Lexington Senior Center; The MPM Group; Osher Lifelong 
Learning Institute at UK; Sanders-Brown Center on Aging; 
Social Security Administration; TIAA-CREF; UKAEF, UK 
Benefits; UK Career Development; UK Federal Credit Un-
ion; UK HealthCare Volunteer Services; UK STEPS 
(Temporary Employment); UK Training & Development; 
UK Work-Life 

http://embassysuites3.hilton.com/en/hotels/kentucky/embassy-suites-lexington-LEXESES/index.html
http://embassysuites3.hilton.com/en/hotels/kentucky/embassy-suites-lexington-LEXESES/index.html


LETTER FROM YOUR PRESIDENT 
 
Dear Colleagues, 
 We are well into our new year for the University of 
Kentucky Emeriti Faculty Association and have  
enjoyed the success of our initial luncheon and the  
enjoyable remarks of Alan Stein on "Happily Giving to 
Lexington and Beyond" at our September 13, 2016 
meeting.   
 November will bring us Election Day-- November 8 
2016--and please be reminded that we are meeting  
earlier this quarter because our usual meeting date 
would have fallen on Election Day.  We want to en-
courage everyone to vote! Recall that the Board voted 
to hold the November luncheon on November 1, 2016, 
so mark your calendars accordingly.  Our corresponding 
board meeting will be earlier as well and will be held on 
October 27, 2016. Remaining luncheon dates for this 
year are and November 1, 2016; Feb. 14 and April 11, 
2017. 
 The University of Kentucky Emeriti Faculty  
Association members continue to encourage graduate  
students who plan to become university/college faculty 
by funding competitive fellowships. Thank you to all 
who have given so generously to this fellowship 
fund.  Three annual awards are given to students chosen 
by a panel of Association members (Thomas Mullaney, 
Lee Edgerton, John Greenway and substitute Timothy  
Sineath) from applications solicited by the Graduate 
School. Please inform eligible graduate students to 
check the Graduate School website for applications that 
are due on October 25, 2016. 
 Our UKAEF has three principal purposes which 
include enabling faculty/staff retirees and theirsurviving 
spouses to maintain an active relationship with the Uni-
versity of Kentucky; promoting our common  
interests; and continuing service to the University of 
Kentucky and its educational goals. 
 A special thank you to you, our University of  
Kentucky Emeriti Faculty Association members and to 
our Board members for their continued dedication and 
commitment toward meeting the goals of our  
organization. 
   Most cordially,  
   Tom Miller, President 

IN MEMORIAM, August - October 2016 
*Member, UKAEF 

“Good teaching is forever and the teacher is  
immortal.”–Jesse Stuart 

 Staley Fields Adams, Engineering 
 Charles Franklin Faber, Education 
 Evelyn Taylor, (spouse of Normal Taylor, Plant and Soil Sci-

ences 
 P. Shane Winstead, Pharmacy 

A CHANGE AT THE TOP 
by Michael Tearney 

 If you were in attendance at our September 13, 2016 
luncheon, you learned that Mr. Joey Payne is leaving the  
University of Kentucky. I have worked closely with Joey 
since 2004 and will miss him dearly. I can attest that he al-
ways had our retirees’ best interests in mind and helped us in 
many ways. He is retiring from the University after a 23-year 
career. He will join a New York City-based consulting firm 
working with higher education institutions on their retirement 
plans. Joey will not have to relocate but will be based in Lex-
ington. 
 Mr. Richard Amos has joined the University and will 
work with us in the future. I have met him twice and can say 
I am really looking forward to working with him and am con-
fident we will be in good hands. Richard has over 30 years of 
experience in HR in roles including Chief HR Officer, Bene-

RESOLUTION OF THANKS TO JOEY PAYNE 
 Whereas Joey Payne, in his capacity as Benefits Director 
for the University of Kentucky, has for many years looked 
out for the interests of retired University of Kentucky faculty 
members and their spouses; 
 And whereas, he has communicated often, openly and 
frankly about the changes in retiree benefits to the University 
of Kentucky Association of Emeriti Faculty; 
 And whereas, he has given many a retired faculty mem-
ber and/or spouse good advice about benefit options and 
strategies; 
 Now, therefore, the University of Kentucky Emeriti Fac-
ulty Association RESOLVES to heartily thank Joey Payne 
for all his work on behalf of the association and its members 
and wishes him all the best in his future endeavor. 

ADOPTED THIS 13TH DAY OF SEPTEMBER, 2016 

 
Mike Tearney and Joey Payne, “Farewell Luncheon” on Sept. 13, 

2016 

fits and Compensation. The first half of his career was in 
health care and the latter half has been in higher education. 
Most recently Richard was at Baylor University for 16 plus 
years overseeing compensation and benefits serving employ-
ees and retirees. He has a Bachelor of Arts degree from the 
University of Oklahoma and an MBA from Oklahoma City 
University. He is also certified as a Senior Human Resources 
Professional by the Human Resources Certification Institute. 
Richard is excited to join the UK HR team and UK.  Richard 
plans to attend our November 1 luncheon. Please come meet 
him at The Boone Center luncheon. 
 For your information, if you have questions regard-
ing billing etc. for medical expenses, call Debbie Martin 
at 859-257-2124. If you have questions regarding phar-
macy related matters, call our Know Your Rx Group at 
855-218-5979. 



UK ASSOCIATION OF EMERITI FACULTY 
LUNCHEON RESERVATION TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 1, 2016 

 
I plan to attend the luncheon.   Enclosed is $    for   reservation(s) at $25.00 each. 

NAME        GUEST’S NAME        

EMAIL:             
 

Necessary Change in Menu Choice:             

Intolerance/Allergic reaction/Religious reason:             

I (we) need transportation.    Address:              Tel:     

   *Make check for luncheon reservation payable to UK Association of Emeriti Faculty (UKAEF).   
Mail form and check to:  UKAEF, c/o Casie Clements, 4812 Trillium Pl., Lexington, KY  40514-1410 

(call or email if close to deadline) 859-523-3460 or e-mail:  casie.ukaef@gmail.com  

Note: Deadline for making reservations or to cancel reservations is Monday, October 24, 2016. 

2016-17 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

OFFICERS 
President: Thomas Miller 

Vice-President: Timothy Sineath 
Treasurer: Jim Chapman 

Recording Secretary: Bradley Canon 
Executive Secretary: Sue Fosson 

Past President: Susan Abbott-Jamieson 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
Benefits: Michael Tearney 

Fellowship: Thomas Mullaney 
Membership: Sue Fosson 

Program: Timothy Sineath 
Newsletter:  Mary Witt 

Administrative Consultant:  Casie Clements 

UK ASSOCIATION OF EMERITI FACULTY 
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION, 2016-2017 

 
NAME       SPOUSE’S NAME       

Dept./Col.              

Address                

Zip+4     Tel.          

E-mail address (please include, if you have one)           

   2016-17 Dues*     $20 (includes spouse or partner)                    New member_______ Renewal_________ 

 

My contribution to the Fellowship Fund*$_____________ in memory/honor of       

 
*Make check for membership dues and /or fellowship donation payable to UK Association of Emeriti Faculty (UKAEF).   

Mail form and check(s) to:  UKAEF, c/o Casie Clements, 4812 Trillium Pl., Lexington, KY  40514-1410 

Events Calendar, October-December 2016 
She Kills Monsters by Qui Nguyen, Oct. 27-29, 7:00 pm; Oct. 29 & 30, 2:00 pm, Guignol Theater 
Sense and Sensibility, Dec. 1-3 & 8-10, 2016, 7:30 pm; Dec. 11, 2:00 pm, Guignol Theater 
 Following events scheduled at Singletary Center for the Arts: 

 UK Symphony Band Concert, Oct. 12, 7:30 pm 
 Bluegrass Choral Music Festival Concert, Oct. 15, 4:30 pm 
 Lex. Philharmonic-Finlandia & the Northern Lights, Oct. 21, 7:30 
 UK Men’s Chorus & AcoUstiKats, Oct. 29, 7:30 pm 
 Lex. Philharmonic: To Be Certain of the Dawn Nov. 11, 7:30 pm 
 UK Women’s Choir Fall Concert, Nov. 13, 7:30 pm 
 Igor Stravinsky-Symphony of Psalms (UK Chorale, Nov. 18, 7:30 pm 
 UK Concert Band & UK Symphony Orchestra, Nov. 20, 3:00 pm 
 Collage: A Holiday Spectacular, Dec. 3, 7:30 pm & Dec. 4, 3:00 pm 
 Handel’s Messiah, Dec. 9, 7:30 pm 
 Moscow Ballet’s Great Russian Nutcracker, Dec. 19, 7:00 pm 
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